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Editor’s Letter 

Hello, 

 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a happy, 

healthy and peaceful New Year. 

 

Take a look inside to find details of events taking 

place during December and enjoy!! 

 

There is no edition of the Littleton Link in January so 

we will be back again in February. 

 

Thanks for your continuing support. 

Regards, 

 

Sarah Stephens     

 

 

 



Littleton’s Wednesday Club 

 

October 28th   
39 members attended this meeting to watch their musical film requests 

on the screen. Robin got us in the mood by playing Matt Monro singing 

Love is a Many Splendored Thing which really was a hit for the 

“singing bus driver”. I think it would be obvious that Singing in the 

Rain would be one of the most popular requests but this choice was not 

an obvious one, Debbie Reynolds, Gene Kelly and Donald o’Connor 

singing and dancing to Good Mornin’. Gigi was all Robin had as a clue 

for this choice and it he selected Hermione Gingold and that French 

charmer, Maurice Chevalier singing/reminiscing Oh Yes, I Remember 

it Well. 

A film which was new to me was Till the Clouds Roll by with Frank 

Sinatra accompanied by “hundreds “of extras in brilliant white 

costumes and a large orchestra. I certainly didn’t know he sang Old 

Man River but he sang it so well (1946) 

We watched an excerpt from Carousel when another star unknown to 

me, Carla  

 

May Turner sang, When you Walk Through a Storm. Personally, I 

could have watched all of this next film request, The Great Caruso. My 

cousin took me to see this and it made a big impression on me and 

Mario Lanza sang Be My Love. 

Oklahoma brings to mind the Surrey with the Fringe on Top and of 

course we were watching Gordon McCrae and Shirley Jones. Robin 

only had the name of the film for the next request Phantom of the Opera 

and he selected Wishing which I must admit was new to me but the 

scene was soothing to watch.  

Of course it was obvious that the next choice would be on the list, 

Grease, with the very popular choice of Summer Nights with John 

Travolta and Olivia Newton John. Oh Yes! Gene Kelly with Lesley 

Caron were in the film American in Paris and they sang Our Love is 

Here to Stay and performed a ballet. Edmond Purdom starred in The 

Student Prince and he “sang” The Drinking Song, which was dubbed 

with the voice of Mario Lanza. Another of my favourites was next, 

Paint Your Wagon with the memorable version  

 



of I was Born under a Wanderin’ Star by 

 Lee Marvin, the man with a rough, graveley voice. (It gave me goose 

bumps)  

The Sound of Music celebrates 50 years and this was requested but 

Steve’s unusual choice was an emotional, 16 going on 17. I don’t think 

anyone will get tired of seeing the infamous Singing in the Rain choice. 

It doesn’t matter how many times it’s shown, Gene Kelly dancing in the 

pouring rain. (How many have just thought of the Morecombe & Wise 

version?) 

The Moulin Rouge is one I haven’t seen and we watched a young 

Nicole Kidman and Ewan McGregor singing Come What May. Another 

obvious choice was from Dirty Dancing with Patrick Swayze and 

Jennifer Grey dancing to The Time of my Life, the unforgettable dance 

with the breath-taking lift as a climax. (more goose bumps) 

The Finale to our musical film favourites was the theme music to the 

Dam Busters. A very rousing end to a popular, well appreciated 

afternoon. 

 

Members were served their tea/coffee and biscuits and after the raffle 

was drawn they made their way home by bus, car or shank’s pony. 

 

November 11th 
 We were celebrating the Club’s 65th.birthday actually on the right day. 

There were 50 members and friends sitting down to lunch. They began 

arriving at 11-45 ready to sit down at 12-30pm. The tables were 

decorated including balloons to be blown-up, strings of beads and bells 

and table decorations. Members were offered drinks on arrival, sherry, 

wine, J2O, lemonade orange juice and cans for the gents. The lunch was 

turkey with all the trimmings, sprouts, carrots, roast potatoes, boiled 

new potatoes, stuffing balls, pigs in blankets and gravy. Followed by 

home-made apple crumble and custard, cheese and biscuits with tea or 

coffee. 

Our entertainer was local man Dan Goodwin, (I think) who wasn’t used 

to working on a full stomach but he enjoyed  our birthday lunch. He is a 

slight of hand magician who involved his audience in his tricks, Geoff 

and Val played their parts very well. Even though he worked among the 

audience we couldn’t see how he managed hood wink us. 



It was time to cut the birthday cake which was made by Pat Foster one 

of our committee members. Mrs. Win Corbett did the honours and blew 

out the candles and cut the cake. Win has had an anxious few months 

and been very poorly, so it was very good to have her amongst us. The 

cake was served with even more tea or coffee.  

Alan Bache gave the committee and helpers a vote of thanks for a 

lovely afternoon. I would like to say a special thanks to Cynthia Shirley 

who was almost tied to the sink, coping with all the washing up (with 

help for the drying up) 

 

Future Programme. 

November 23rd.  A.G.M.  (GI Brides) 

December 2nd. Shopping trip to Cribb’s Causeway (Bristol) 

£10-50 coach leaving Evesham 9-30am.  All are welcome. 

December 9th. Meeting in the village hall at 2-30pm with a 

Christmas theme. 

 

 

December 16th.  Club’s Carol Service at 2-30pm. All are 

welcome to join us. The more the merrier. 

 

Further information: 

Marion Brighton  832906 

Mary Hilton  830763 

Eileen Meads  831095.  

                                    Eileen Meads. 

                                           

 
WOMEN’S WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 

There will be a Coffee Morning with mince pies on Tuesday 3rd December 

10.00am ς 12 noon at 68 Seward Road, Badsey 

¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻ ŦǳƴŘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ ƛƴ 

preparation for the service in 2016. 

ALL WELCOME 



 

 

 

 

 

 
We are now collecting subscriptions for 2016. 

Your support is much appreciated! Around £8000 

paid out in prizes so far! 

 
Send your subscription as below. Cheques to South 

Littleton PCC, or cash. Or pay into bank account number 

00150457 sort 30-93-11.  

 

(  Rob Johnson (01386 831504) at 1 Greenhill Cottages 

Bennetts Hill South Littleton WR11 8TD,  

or Sue Jinks (01386 831553) Nyali Main Street South 

Littleton (opposite the bus shelter).  

 

£25 per year buys the chance to win cash prizes and helps 

keep our church open. 50% is paid out in monthly prizes 

and 50% goes to Church funds. 

 

Name…………….…………………………………………… 

Home 

address………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………… 

If your family and friends to join there will be even bigger 

prizes! 

For information on St Michael’s please visit our web site 

www.southlittletonchurch.co.uk 

Please renew 

& support 

your church! 
Y St Michael’s 

Church, South 

Littleton 100 Club. 

Now in the 19th 

Year 



 

 
 

Y St Michael’s Church, South Littleton  

During the interregnum the Churchwardens and PCC are 

organising weekly services. The Churchwardens are Robert 

Johnson 01386 831504 and Sue Jinks 01386 831553. 

 

*A Very Happy Christmas from all at St 

Michaels* 
 

December services 

 

6th December at 9.30 am Family Advent Service   

13th December at 9.30 am Eucharist 

20th December at 9.30 am Eucharist 

24th December at 3.30 pm Candlelit lessons and 

carols 
25th December at 9.30 am Christmas Day Eucharist 

27th December – no service 

 

 

 

 



 

January Services 

 

3rd January 2016 at 9.30 am Family Service  

10th January at 9.30 am 

17th January at 9.30 am 

24th January at 9.30 am 

31st January at 9.30 am 

7th February at 9.30 am Family Service  
 

Family Services are short non-Eucharist service 

especially for families with coffee and drinks.   

 

100 Club winners 

Sept number 38 – Mrs Giles 

Oct number 48 – Mrs Rimell 

Renewals due in January 

 
For Baptism, Weddings or Funeral’s – please contact the 

churchwardens 

 

For information on St Michael’s please visit our web site  

www.southlittletonchurch.co.uk 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.southlittletonchurch.co.uk/


 
 
 

 
 

Gifts and treats for the home and for you.  
Spoil yourself or someone special. 

AT CADBURY COURTYARD, BLACKMINSTER BUSINESS 

PARK. 
 
 

Fabulous Christmas presents to 
suit everyone.  

 
Spiritual readings and gift vouchers also available.   

Opening hours 10am until 4pm, Tues to Sat*.   
 

Now available to purchase online too, at 
www.MercuryMoonGifts.co.uk. 

 

 

* Please note we do, on occasion have to close, due to attending outside events and 

fairs.  If you are coming especially to see us, it may be worth calling us first. 

Tel:  01386 839568 
also on Facebook and Twitter 

 



LITTLETON FOOTBALL 

CLUB 

PRIZE BINGO 
LITTLETON VILLAGE HALL 

 

SATURDAY 

DECEMBER 12, 2015 

 

EYES DOWN 

8pm 

 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 



 
 

Children in Need at The Littletons School 

By The Robins 

The Christian value we are exploring this half term is compassion and 

Children in Need was a perfect way to show what a compassionate school we 

are. 

On Thursday 5th November, we were very excited because Pudsey Bear came 

to our school to collect all of our pennies. Pudsey was big and cuddly. We 

tipped all of our coins into buckets, there were loads!!!  

Pudsey thought we had collected about £400!! 

On Friday 13th November we had another exciting day. We came to school 

dressed as super heroes or in something spotty. We asked our mums, grans 

and aunts to make some cakes and we sold them at playtime. During Literacy 

we wrote about our hopes for Children in Need and in Maths we designed 

different headscarves for Pudsey. 

We are hoping we have raised lots of money for children in need. 

 

 

 



LITTLETON FOOTBALL CLUB 

 

DECEMBER FIXTURES 

 

 

December 5   Cadbury  (Away) 3pm 

December 12  Studley  (Home) 3pm 

December 15 (Tues) Highgate (Away)   Cup 7.45pm 

December 19  Pelsall Villa (Away) 3pm 

 

 

JANUARY FIXTURES 

 

January 2   Southam  (Home) 3pm 

January 9   Nuneaton Griff  (Away) 3pm 

January 12 (Tues)  Bromsgrove or Malvern 

(home)Worcs Senior Urn Semi-final two leg 7.45pm 

January 16   Bolehall Swifts  (Home) 3pm 

January 30   Heather St Johns  (Away) 3pm 

 

 

All home games played at Five Acres, Pebworth Road, North 

Littleton. 

 

Hot and cold drinks available. 

 

Support your local team 
 

 
 

 



 

St Nicholas Church, North and Middle Littleton 

The following Services have been arranged at St 
Nicholas Church during   

 
December 2015/January 2016 

All the services will be at 9. 30 am, unless otherwise stated 
and will be conducted by the Ministers listed below: 
December 
6th 9.30am  Eucharist    Rev’d  Patrick Wooster 
13th 9.30am Morning Prayer Margaret Pye 
20th 9.30am Eucharist Rev'd John Cook 
20th 3.00pm Readings and Carols for Xmas 
25th 9.30am Eucharist Rev'd Dr Roy Lodge   
27th No Service 
January 
3rd 9.30am Eucharist Rev'd Patrick Woster 
10th 9.30am Eucharist Rev'd Dr Roy Lodge 
17th 9.30am Eucharist Rev'd Patrick Wooster 
24th 9.30am Eucharist Rev'd John Cook 
31st 9.30am Eucharist Rev'd Dr Roy Lodge 

 
It is proposed to have a Service of Christmas Readings and 

Carols 
On Sunday 20th December at 3.00pm. 

Why not come along and get into the festive mood 
Any parishioners wishing to contact a Member of the Clergy or 
seeking information should contact The Benefice Administrator, 
Ms Wendy Stafford. Tel 01386 424728.  
Email admin@ourbenefice.org.uk. 
Wendy is now the first point of contact to arrange, Baptisms and 
Weddings. 
Any other matters relating to St Nicholas Church, please contact 
the Churchwarden, Peter Brown 01386 831529. 

 

mailto:admin@ourbenefice.org.uk


 

Jo Martin Youth Dance 
 

A recreational dance class for boys and 

girls age 5-16, welcoming all abilities. 

Offering street, jazz and contemporary 

dance. 

Tuesday 

JMYD Juniors 5-10 years old 6-6.45pm 

JMYD Seniors 11-16 years old 7-8pm 

£3 a class, per person 

Offenham Village Hall 

 

For more information contact:  

Jo Martin 

07581328329 

jomartin89@hotmail.com  



 

            THE LITTLETONS VILLAGE HALL UPDATE 

 

The new Christmas decorations are poised ready to 

adorn the hall and raise all of our spirits .  And on 

that very theme please try to come along to our 

own Spirit of Christmas Communit y event on 23rd December 

from 6.30pm in the hall.  It offers the chance to join together as  

The Littletons  and get into that  festive spirit.  No charge but 

contributions to  the Air Ambulance Service  may be made. 

 The proposed extension continues to occupy much of our 

thoughts with the dilemma just how to improve for maximum 

impact for future demand s on the hall.  The design might be 

under discussion but it is clear that it will be costing an awful lot 

more than the existing building did in 1937.  With this in mind 

we are holding our seasonal craft fayre on 28th November but are 

always grateful for donations from the community at any time.  

We are thankful for Kanes Foods for their generous contribution 

of £100 towards our funds and to the regular support of the two 

parish councils for their £1000 donations for the hall  

maintenance.  Any ideas for fundraising events would be 

gratefully received.  

Wishing you all a happy and peaceful Christmas and New Year 

2016.   

Chris Richards, LVH Secretary (01386 832182 

 

 



Avonbank Band Concert  

at  

ST.JAMES CHURCH BADSEY  

on  

SATURDAY  19
th

 DECEMBER  

 AT 7.3 0 P.M 

ADMISSION £ 7.0 0 

(children under 14 £3.50 ) Includes glass of wine  

and mince pie  

Tickets from Alex Christison 830367  Elizabeth 

Bolland 830638  Or  concert@ourbenefice.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 
Professional garden design, advice, creation and 

ongoing care. 

With my 19 years of horticultural experience I can help you to 

get the best out of your garden. 

For a free no obligation quote contact me on 

01386 833401 or 07910 726 578 www.gardenswithk.co.uk  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

James Glover 
Garden Maintenance 

 

Hedge Clipping: Pruning 

Weeding: Planting & Removing 

Shrubs: Preparing Vegetable Plots 

Lawn Mowing 

Now fully insured  

Telephone: 01386 830409 
 
 

http://www.gardenswithk.co.uk/


 

 

 

 



 
Policy Statement for advertisements and articles 
 

As a local brand we want to promote local businesses, 

local news stories and information from relevant elements 

of the community, including a monthly update from our 

parish councils. The Link currently goes to 930 residential 

properties throughout the Littletons. 

 

¶     Content of articles and advertisements are the 

responsibility of their authors not the Editor or Parish 

councils so care should be taken to see that all 

information is legal and correct before posting to the 

editor. 

¶ Please note text and images should be appropriate for 

young readers. If content is judged to be inappropriate it 

will be refused.  

¶ Advertisements are welcomed but due to limited space, 

your ad may not be placed immediately you will be 

informed if this is the case. 

¶ Costs of advertising are available upon request from the 

editor and may be subject to change. All payments are 

to be made to South Littleton Parish Council.  

¶ The Link is produced on a volunteer basis and all funds 

raised from advertising or donations go directly into 

producing the Link. 

¶ Cut off dates are printed on the back of every Link and 

are strictly adhered to, to prevent delays in printing and 

delivery. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Editor information: 
Entries and enquiries for the next Link should be sent to:- 

 

Sarah Stephens 
8 Shinehill Lane 

South Littleton 

                 WR11 8TP                   

       01386 831678       

sarah561stephens@btinternet.com 

Entries to be in by 

12 Noon on Wednesday 20 January 2016 

 
¶ All entries should be spell checked beforehand, I do 

not accept responsibility for any incorrect information 

or spelling errors. 

¶ When emailing information please use word A5 

format or paste information directly into the email. 

¶ Please mark all emails with the word LINK in the 

subject line 

 

For information regarding advertising please contact 

the editor for details. 


